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We hope that everyone is having a 
wonderful summer—spending time with 
friends and families and enjoying warm-
weather activities.

As we approach fall, we are 
looking forward to serving our members 
during the second year as your Co-
P res iden ts . The success o f ou r 
organization is due to the hard work and 
dedication of our committee chairpersons 
and members. Please consider getting 
involved with AARSPA to make it stronger 
and more viable.

Since the last newsletter in April, 
our Association has been involved in 
many significant activities. In May, we held 
a general membership meeting and 
luncheon with 83 people present. 
Highlights of this meeting included our 
annual memorial service, the election and 
installation of officers, and a performance 
by our chorus, “Voices in Melody.” 
Members in attendance generously 
donated to the Maryland Food Bank and 
the Anne Arundel Animal Care and 
Control. We are looking forward to seeing 
you at the next meeting/luncheon on 
September 15, 2022, at Kurtz’s Beach in 
Pasadena.

Also in May, Tillie Barckley and 
your Co-Pres idents a t tended the 
“Scholarships for Scholars” celebration. 
This year, due to several successful 
fundraising efforts and your generous 
donations, we were able to present four 

$4000 scholarships to four high school 
seniors with aspirations of becoming 
teachers. In June, we raised $380.00 for 
the scholarship fund at Brian Boru. The 
next fundraiser is being planned for 
September 22 from 4 to 9 p.m. at Garry’s 
Grill in Severna Park—hope you can join 
us!

Thanks to the Trips and Travel 
Committee, 54 of us enjoyed a wonderful 
trip in May aboard the Harbor Queen to 
see the Blue Angels perform. We then 
gathered for a delicious dinner at Yellowfin 
Restaurant. Plans are being made for a 
day trip to Romney, West Virginia in 
October that includes a train ride. 
Additionally, a holiday event at Toby’s  is 
being arranged for December.

During the summer, Open Houses 
have been held at the Free School 
Museum in June and July, with another 
planned for the second weekend in 
August. Please contact Karlie Everett at 
k a r l i e e v e r t t @ v e r i z o n . n e t o r a t 
410-268-8656 if you are interested in a 
special visit to the Free School or in 
serving as a docent. A celebration is being 
planned for the 300th Anniversary of the 
Free School in October 2023.

We want to acknowledge Leslie 
Schell and Marge Smith for their endless 
work with the Membership Committee. As 
members of AARSPA and MRSPA, please

(Continued page 6) 

mailto:karlieevertt@verizon.net
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If you have information concerning AARSPA members, 
please contact the following people:

Anniversaries and Congratulations
 Millie Gardner at milliegardner65@gmail.com or 443-784-2190

Deaths of AARSPA members and family members
Linda Poole at mlp2118@yahoo.com or 410-570-4020

Illnesses and Accidents, etc.
Dianne Rogers at wwdsrogers@verizon.net or 410-647-7585

MEMBER DEATHS

EMERITUS BIRTHDAYS

ANNIVERSARIES

REMEMBRANCE
FAMILY MEMBERS DEATHS

Get Well/Thinking of You

DATES TO REMEMBERMEETING  DATES OTHER  DATES

Executive Board Meetings -10:00 a.m.

General Membership Meetings  - 10:30 a.m.

October 6, 2022 Center 2A, BOE
January 10, 2023 Center 2A, BOE

September 15, 2022      Kurtz’s Beach, Pasadena
November 10, 2022      Renditions Golf Course, Davidsonville

September 26     Deadline for October AARSPA Informer
September 27    MRSPA Leadership Workshop

September 22    Garry’s Grill Scholarship Fundraiser

October 12      Potomac Eagle Scenic Train Ride 

October  16        Walk to End Alzheimer’s   
December 7      “It’s a Wonderful Life” at Toby’s Dinner 

     Theater

        July
          2   Ida-Ann & James Dunagan                     
          4   Cary & Pat Jones                                                  
          5   Ann & Bill Yakaitis                                          
          5   Debbie & Dan Ahalt                                       
        11  Joan & Steve Daugard                                  
        12  Carla & Jimmy Duls                                       
        14  Mary Jo & Bob Kanach                                          
        16  Joan & Jim Duryee                                         
        18  Marge & Bill Campbell                                   
        20  Sally & Jim McGowan                                             
        22  Phyllis & Jim Butner
        26  Lisa & Howard Dew                    
        27  Kathy & Stan Pulz                            
        29  Ginny & Stephen Ginaitis          
        31  Diane & Hugh Belvin                                           

58
52
53
53
52
25
49
45
54
54
55

48
50
51

August
  2  Maria & Jeff Kollar
  5  Carole & Bob Grimm
12  Nancy & Bill Lively
13  Laura & Don Buchanan
13  Doris & Bob Kniess
15  Carolyn & Larry Smith
16  Marsha & Kenneth Stewart
16  Barbara & Don Greg
17  Millie & Bryan Williman
26  Karlie & Jerry Everett
30  Betty & David Elder

September
22  Shigemi & Dan Higgs
22  Sandra & James Edwards
24  Richard & Rose O’Hara
28 Carolyn & Glynn Webber

53
55
60
56
56
52
53
55
  7
55
47

32
49
56
38

July   
14   Mary Bragg              
18  Geraldine Lomboy    
21  Marie Rifenburg           
August   
  8  Mildred Toombs         
16  Blanche Bakke           
17  Agnes Abernathy       
23  Credella Matthews     
23  Anita Murray                 
28  James Dunagan        
September
  1  Gloria Oxley               
  4  Joan Krammes          
10  Dorothea Dennis       
16  Hearon Buttrill         
16  Geraldine Casssell    

98
92
92

92
91
93
93
95
94

93
91
94
105
96

Julius G. Angelucci
Margaret F. Cutchins
Monica A. DeLucia
Sue A. Hamel
Ida M. Mundell
Doris S. Phibbons
Shirley E. Thomas
Sylvia D. Wade
Virginia E. Wagner

Kevin Dennehy wife
Linda Hiett-Prout            husband

Dick Powell
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 Potomac Eagle Scenic Train Ride, The Trough, Eagles & Lunch
in Romney, West Virginia

Wednesday, October 12, 2022

We travel to Romney, West Virginia for an excursion on one of America’s premier scenic railroads, the 
Potomac Eagle Scenic Railroad. Your 3-hour train excursion begins at the Wappocomo Station in Romney, 
West Virginia, situated next to a charming homestead and sprawling view of the mountains. Enjoy the sounds 
of vintage diesels as they lead you through beautiful pastures and farms dating back to the 1700s. You will 
enter a visually striking gorge known as The Trough, one of the most scenic spots along the South Branch. 
This region is the eastern home of our magnificent national symbol, the American bald eagle. These majestic 
birds soar high above in their natural habitat, undisturbed by the low rumblings of the occasional train as they 
swoop overhead in their supremacy of the air. Bring your cameras and binoculars for a great outing!

A hot lunch is included today. You have the choice of baked BBQ chicken breast, meatloaf, or 
vegetarian lasagna. All entrees served with bread, mashed potatoes, green beans, and brownie for dessert. 
Beverages includes iced tea, lemonade, or water. All this for $145.00 per person which included transportation, 
the Potomac Eagle Scenic Train ride, lunch and all taxes and tips including the driver.
Itinerary:
8:00am Depart the Severna Park United Methodist Church on Benfield Road

 Note: A rest stop enroute is planned
12:00pm Arrive Romney, WV at Potomac Eagle Scenic Railroad
12:30pm Board Potomac Eagle Scenic Railroad
1:00pm Depart on Fall Foliage train ride

Lunch
4:00pm Arrive back at Potomac Eagle Scenic Railroad
4:15pm Depart Romney, WV. Note: Fast food stop enroute home
8:00pm Arrive at the Severna Park United Methodist Church on Benfield Road

DEADLINE: Wednesday, September 7, 2022
Send this reservation form and check made payable to AARSPA to Bob Kanach,

 512 Augusta Drive, Arnold, MD 21012
                                                                                                                         

Potomac Eagle Scenic Train Ride, The Trough, Eagles & Lunch
                                                Circle one meal choice

Primary Person:_________________________________ BBQ Chicken   Meatloaf       Veg Lasagna

Cell Phone #:*_____________________________  Home Phone #:_________________________

e-mail address (for receipt):_________________________________________________________

Number of reservations: _____ x $145.00 = $_________________ due with reservation
Others in your party (if applicable):
                                                                                                                        Circle one meal choice per person

_______________________________________________BBQ Chicken    Meatloaf     Veg Lasagna

_______________________________________________BBQ Chicken    Meatloaf     Veg Lasagna

_______________________________________________BBQ Chicken    Meatloaf     Veg Lasagna
*In case you get separated from the group.
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Your Help Is Needed
On June 8, 1968, the train carrying the body of 

Robert F. Kennedy passed through Maryland on its 
way from New York to Washington, DC. Along the 
whole route, people lined the tracks to show their 
respect or simply to watch as it passed by. 

In 2018, the book Robert F. Kennedy Funeral 
Train – The People’s View, written by Rein Jelle 
Terpstra, was published. This book contained 
numerous pictures capturing the thousands of people 
along the route. This picture of a family, taken in the 
vicinity of Old Dorsey Road, close to where the 84 
Lumber is now located, is one of those pictures 
included in the book. It was taken by Paul Fusco.

Mr. Terpstra, who lives in Amsterdam, is trying 
to interview the many people photographed in the book 
to get their thoughts and memories. Working with 
Margie Masino, a recent graduate of the University of 
Delaware, he is assembling the memories and varied 
thoughts of these people, many of which were children 
back in 1968. 

With your help, they would like to hopefully 
connect with someone from this family. Maybe you 
taught the children or know the parents or know 
someone who might know them. Do you recognize the 
family or have any idea as to who they are or where 
they live? If you can help in any way, please contact 
Margie at mmasino@udel.edu or 302-561-5626.

 Have you ever experienced a quiet Sunday 
afternoon that was maybe too quiet?  Many times our 
weekends and Sundays are filled with fun and family 
activities. Occasionally, we have those quiet weekends 
when we are interested in doing something new and 
different.  If you have any of these latter kinds of 
Sundays, consider volunteering for a couple of hours at 
the Free School Museum. We will train you in how to 
open the building, greet guests and close the building. 
We give you a "Talking Points" document that 
highlights the major historical items you might want to 
share wi th guests .  Contact Kar l ie Everet t 
(karlieeverett@verizon.net) if you would like to talk 
about this opportunity.

 Did You Know?
Around 1907 the original Annearrundell County 

Free School building were sold to help raise funds to 
build new schools elsewhere.  In March of 1911 the 
Legislature sold the original property to Luther L. and 
Fannie McKenney.  In May of 1915 the building was 
deed to Benjamin F. and Bertha P. Van Horne.  In 
September 1940 it was deeded to Myer Lynsky and 
conveyed to Morris Lynsky in October 1956.  In 
September 1958 the property was conveyed to the Green 
Hill Company and then conveyed to Lavall, Inc. in January 
1974.  The building and property then became the property 
of Anne Arundel County Public Schools.

From the Free School Museum

Check out the following pages:

Anne Arundel Retired School 
Personnel Association 

(AARSPA)

Maryland Retired School 
Personnel Association 

(MRSPA)

National Retired Teachers 
Association (NRTA)

Anne Arundel County 
Public Schools

 (AACPS)

SAVE THE DATE
Scholarship Fundraiser
Garry's Grill, 553-A Baltimore 
Annapolis Blvd., Severna Park

 Thursday, September 22, 2022, from 
4-9:00 p.m.

 Check-out their entire dinner menu on 
their website www.garrysgrill.com

(15% goes to the Scholarship Fund)

mailto:mmasino@udel.edu
mailto:karlieeverett@verizon.net
http://www.garrysgrill.com/
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MEMBERSHIP NEWS
MEMBERSHIP IS YOU!

The “P” in AARSPA is very important – it stands 
for Personnel, whether you were a school secretary, 
custodian, or cafeteria staff, you can become a 
member of AARSPA. You supported all the students 
and educators in your respective positions. We would 
very much enjoy having you participate with your 
colleagues in the various outreach programs, travel 
experiences, and fellowship of our general meetings 
and luncheons. If any member knows of someone who 
be eligible, please encourage them to join.

Are you a spouse of an educator or an 
interested educator in the private sector? You are also 
eligible for an “associate” membership. Membership 
dues entitles you all the amenities of membership, 
except holding an elected office or serving on a 
committee. Think about joining your spouse in this 
worthwhile organization.

Membership applications are available at the 
AARSPA website, or you can contact Leslie Schell @ 
410-969-0129 or membership@aarspa.org

MRSPA is There for YOU!
While considering becoming an AARSPA 

member, go a step further and think about the 
benefits the state association offers you. MRSPA 
works tirelessly to monitor your retirement benefits 
to ensure they are secure in your future. No matter 
whether you live in the county, on the Eastern 
Shore, or another state, your retirement benefits 
come from Maryland. Numbers speak volumes 
when it comes to benefits. Plus MRSPA offers 
additional support benefits to our members. View 
the following information:
Recruitment Incentive:

MRSPA is continuing to offer a $10 gift card 
to ANY member who recruits a NEW member who 
signs up for DUES DEDUCTION. All you do is get 
the NEW member to complete an application form, 
signing up for DUES DEDUCTION, and then 
WRITE YOUR NAME on the application before 
sending it to MRSPA. MRSPA will send you a gift 
card. You can recruit as many NEW DUES 
DEDUCTION members as you like! Just remember 
to pu t your name on each app l i ca t ion ! 
The NEW member who signs up for DUES 
DEDUCTION will also receive the ONE-TIME $10 
reduction in state dues, so their state dues will be 
$35 for 2022-2023. Remember that local dues are 
additional. We are calling on ALL members to 
assist us in this recruitment effort!

Eastern Shore Survey
The results are in! The majority of Eastern 

Shore members who responded to the survey are 
in favor of a meeting. With this information, we can 
begin planning a location and an exact date in April 
2023. Should you have any suggestions for 
restaurants in the Easton, Cambridge, or Salisbury 
area, please email me at membership@aarspa.org. 
We are looking for a space that can accommodate 
at least 50 people. Look forward to seeing you!

Switch and Save Invitation:

MRSPA has extended an invitation to cash 
members to switch to dues deduction for 
2022-2023. If they make the change, they are 
eligible for a one-time $10 reduction in state dues. 
They would pay $35 for state dues for 2022-2023, 
plus their local dues amount. Members need to 
complete and return Dues Deduction Authorization 
Form, which is available on the MRSPA website 
under Switch and Save (https://www.mrspa.org/
switch-and-save). Please encourage current cash 
dues payers to Switch and Save!

              Welcome New Members!
Look how we are growing! Welcome to our new 
members:

Dave Ellis Michael D. Nuth

Donna Dixon Ervin Monica Sayre

Elizabeth (Betsy) Fecher Glynn Webber
(returning member)

Made a Change?  Let Us Know!
Has any of your AARSPA information changed…address, 
email, home phone, cell phone? If so, please contact 
Membership Chair Leslie Schell, 706 Rosewood Road, 
Severn, Maryland 21144 or lahschell@verizon.net. 

mailto:membership@aarspa.org
mailto:membership@aarspa.org
https://www.mrspa.org/switch-and-save
https://www.mrspa.org/switch-and-save
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EDUCATOR/EMPLOYEE OF THE MONTH
2021-2022

Sep.

Oct.

Nov.

Dec.

Jan.

Feb.

Mar.

Apr:

May

Jun:

Educ:

Empl:
Educ:
Empl:

Educ:
Empl:
Educ:
Empl:
Educ:

Empl:

Educ:
Empl:
Educ:
Empl:

Educ:
Empl:
Educ:

Empl:
Educ:

Empl:

Amanda Edmundson, Principal; Melissa Kings, Assistant Principal, 
Freetown Elementary 
Zayli Bocanegra, Bilingual Facilitator, Meade High 
Margaret Graham, 6th Grade Teacher, Chesapeake Bay Middle
Deborah Whittington, Principal’s Secretary, West Annapolis 

Elementary 
Ashley Crossland, Special Ed & Biology Teacher, Southern High 
Wayne Zawodny, Tech Support, Arundel Middle School
Rose Chakrian, Phys. Ed. Teacher, Oakwood Elementary 
Donna Hardesty, Principal’s Secretary, Mayo Elementary 
Tracy Greene, Title I Math Teacher, Brooklyn Park/Annapolis 

Elementary Schools
Freda Taylor-Chapman, Cafeteria Manager, Piney Orchard 

Elementary 
Paige Chang, School Performance Coach, Severna Park High 
Donald Rankin, Engineer: Facilities Senior, Crofton Senior
Susan Moskios, Reading Specialist, Benfield Elementary
Christian Converse, Manager Instructional Equipment, Information 
Technology
Rebecca Hogan, Signature Program Facilitator, Annapolis High
Kim Ward, Computer Technician, Crofton Elementary
Heather Syzmanski, DevelopSpec/Early Chldhd Spec Educ

Infants & Toddlers Program
Amanda Vandergriff, Teaching Assistant, CAT-South
Diane Copeland, Teacher Specialist-Office of Student Data

Instructional Data Division
Karen Strandquist, Pre-Kindergarten TSA,  Annapolis Elementary

The AARSPA Select ion 
Committee for the AACBOE 
sponsored Educator and Employee 
of the month Program reviews the 
n o m i n e e s t h a t h a v e b e e n 
submitted by the staff from 
schools, field offices and the 
Centra l Office. On the firs t 
Wednesday of the month, from 
September to June, the Board of 
Education publicly recognizes and 
honors individuals, that have been 
c h o s e n b y t h e S e l e c t i o n 
Committee, by presenting these 
individuals with a Certificate of 
Appreciation, and a wall plaque. 
Pictures, which are taken following 
the presentations, are also sent 
along with a DVD of the event and 
a congratulatory letter from the 
Super in tendent o f Schoo ls . 
Committee members are Anthony 
Anzalone, Betty Coleman, Larry 
Day, and  Patricia Emory.

(Presidents page 1)

encourage other retirees to join our 
organizations. Remember--MRSPA 
works hard to protect our pension! 
Events are currently being planned 
to recru i t , re ta in and regain 
members.

On June 27, we, along with 
several other AARSPA members, 
attended the “Sweet Sixteen” 
Celebration for Dr. George Arlotto, 
recognizing the 16 years that he 
spent with Anne Arundel County 
Public Schools. We wish him well 
with future endeavors and thank him 
for his service to AACPS and for his 
f r iendship to and support of 
AARSPA.

AARSPA From the Heart is once again 
participating in the Annapolis Alzheimer’s Association 
Walk to End Alzheimer’s. Scheduled for October 16, 
2022, the walk will take place at Sandy Point State 
Park. We encourage you to participate! You can 
register to walk with the AARSPA From the Heart 

team or make a donation for the team or a specific team member by going to 
(https://www.alz.org/walk). Click on FIND A WALK, type 21401, and 
choose Annapolis, MD. Search the team list for AARSPA from the Heart. 
An opportunity to print a paper registration or donation form is also available 
there. 

If you prefer to not use the internet to participate, 
all forms will be available at the September luncheon. 
You can also contact Deb Ahalt (djahalt@aol.com or 
410-997-3942) or Carla Duls (kid3dle@aol.com or 
410-798-8999)  for information or forms.

September Donations
Donations of school supplies will be accepted at the September 

luncheon/business meeting! Don't feel like shopping or carrying your 
purchases to the luncheon?  Or, like many of us, you leave your 
purchase by the front door. You can make a monetary donation, and 

we will shop for you. Checks should be made out to AARSPA and, along with 
cash donations, will be accepted at the luncheon.

mailto:djahalt@aol.com
https://mail.aol.com/webmail-std/en-us/suite
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  “It’s a Wonderful Life”
Toby’s Dinner Theatre

Wednesday, December 7, 2022

Travel to Toby’s Dinner Theatre in Columbia, Maryland and spend an afternoon with the cast of “It’s a 
Wonderful Life.” Meet a young George Bailey. Overwhelmed by family obligations and a sense of responsibilities 
toward his community, he feels tied down to a company he never had an interest in working for, and a life he never 
wanted to live. As he ages, he sees his youth, dreams and opportunities pass him by. 

Before the show, enjoy a delicious buffet lunch. The cost of this trip is $99 per person and includes 
transportation, reserved seats for the show and all taxes and tips including the driver.

Itinerary
  9:45am Depart the Severna Park United Methodist Church on Benfield Road
10:30am Arrive at Toby’s Dinner Theatre
10:35am Buffet served
12:30pm Show begins
  3:00pm Performance concludes
  3:30pm Depart Toby’s Dinner Theatre
  4:15pm Arrive at the Severna Park United Methodist Church on Benfield Road

 

Please reserve me _____ seats for “It’s a Wonderful Life” at Toby’s Dinner Theatre at the cost of 
$99.00 per person. Enclosed is a check made payable to AARSPA to cover all expenses. Send 

Primary Contact Person:____________________________________________________________

Cell Phone # (for emergency):______________________  Home Phone #:____________________

e-mail address (for receipt):_________________________________________________________

# of reservations:_____ x $99.00 = ___________________due with reservation.

Others in your party (if applicable):

_____________________________________ _____________________________________

____________________________________          _____________________________________
    
_____________________________________ _____________________________________   

DEADLINE: Wednesday, October 5, 2022

Please complete the form below and mail it and the check made out to AARSPA and send them to: Bob 
Kanach, 512 Augusta Drive, Arnold, MD 21012. All reservations and payments must be received by 
Wednesday, October 5, 2022. No refunds can be made after this date.
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Out and About with AARSPA

The Brian Boru fundraiser on June 15 
was quite a success! Those who dined 
thoroughly enjoyed the food and 
company and the Scholarship Fund is 
$380 richer! Thanks to all who came 
out for a great day and evening! 
(Virginia Crespo, Carol Petrosky, Tillie 
Barckley, Sharyn Doyle, and Jodie 
Kable.

Thanks to the Travel Committee for arranging a 
fantastic day on the Harbour Queen out of 
Annapolis watching the Blue Angels perform! 
Later, all had the pleasure of a delicious dinner 
at Yellowfin Steak and Fish House on Solomon 
Island Road. (Front row: Lucy Travers, Charlie 
Gable; Second row: Louise DeJesu, Bob Kanach, 
and Pam Jones.

Congratulations to four exemplary young women who are this year's 
recipients of AARSPA's scholarships. Pictured above are Emma 
Gipe of Arundel, Giulia Chute of Old Mill and McKinsey-Rae Witzel 
of Severn School. Allyson Priebe of South River was unable to 
attend the awards ceremony. Presenting the awards are Tillie 
Barckley, scholarship chair, and Charlie Gable, co-president. Deb 
Ahalt, co-president was also in attendance.

On May 12, MRSPA President George Denny installed 
AARSPA officers for 2022-2023. L to R: Deb Ahalt, 
Co-President; Rick Wiles, Immediate Past President; 
Charles Gable, Co-President; President Denny; Sharyn 
Doyle, Co-President Elect; Bob Kanach, Assistant 
Treasurer; Brenda Hurbanis, Co-President Elect; Max 
Muller, Treasurer; and Zetta Hart, Secretary.

On May 11, seventeen AARSPA members attended the MRSPA 
Annual Business Meeting: (First Row) Leslie Schell, Virginia Crespo, 
Carla Duls, Deb Ahalt, Charlie Gable, and Sharyn Doyle (Second Row) 
Sandra Edmonds, Teresa Moir, Tillie Barckley, Zetta Hart, Marge 
Smith, Bob Kanach, Dixie Stack, Phyllis Cherry, Rick Wiles, Anthony 
Anzalone, and Alicoa Hardisky

Several First Timers 
a t t e n d e d t h e M a y 
Luncheon Meeting.
First row: Betty Elder, 
Debb i e Ray , Ka thy 
Russo; Second row: Don 
Counts, Valerie Wesner, 
Sharon Stratton
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September AARSPA General Meeting and Luncheon 
Thursday, September 15, 2022

KEEP THE UPPER PORTION FOR YOUR REFERENCE

   Cut here and return the bottom portion with payment

AARSPA’s first general meeting and luncheon for this year will be held on Thursday, September 
15, 2022, at Kurtz’s Beach, LTD, 2070 Kurtz Avenue, Pasadena, MD 21122. Registration begins at 9:45 
a.m. with the meeting starting at 10:30 a.m. All reservations must be received no later than Thursday, 
September 1, 2022, and after this date we will not be able to give any refunds. Please note that this 
luncheon will be a buffet.

Our served buffet luncheon will include Maryland crab soup, entrée choices of dimensional salad 
with grilled chicken, or beef tips and buttered noodles, sautéed vegetables, rolls and butter, and dessert. 
Beverages will be soda, coffee, tea, and water.

Cost: $38.00 per person (please make checks payable to AARSPA)

Mail reservations and payment to: Bob Kanach, 512 Augusta Drive, Arnold, MD 21012
All reservations and payment must be received no later than Thursday, September 1, 2022.

Contact Information, should there be any question:
Contact person: ___________________________________________________________________

Phone number: _______________________ E-mail address: _______________________________
 
 (Please indicate your preference) Grilled Chicken    or     Beef Tips
                                                                          Salad
___Contact person above____            ________               ________       X  $38  =  ___________
Additional people in your party:
                 
                  Name Grilled Chicken     or    Beef Tips
                                                                          Salad
__________________________                  _____          _____      X $38 =  __________

__________________________                     _____                   _____      X $38 =  __________

__________________________          _____                   _____      X $38 =  __________
Total amount due     =  __________

_____Please check here if this is your first AARSPA luncheon.

_____Please check here if you are an Emeritus Member (age 90 or greater).



Anne Arundel Retired School Personnel Association
2644 Riva Road
Annapolis, MD 21401

Scholarship Fund Donation
Scholarships are of the utmost importance to ensure the contribution of quality teachers entering the education profession.

I wish to make a donation to the scholarship fund.
     Donation Amount is: ___________________

     In memory of: _____________________________________

     In honor of: _______________________________________

     for:

     _____ birthday _____anniversary

     _____other (please indicate) __________________________

     _________________________________________________

     Please make checks payable to:
     Anne Arundel Retired School Personnel Association

or for
     Tax Deductible Donations, make checks payable to:
     21st Century Education Foundation, Inc.

     Mail checks to:
     Matilda Barckley
     8238 Great Bend Road
     Glen Burnie, MD 21061

The 21st Century Foundation, Inc., is a 501 (c) (3) nonprofit, charitable organization, donations to which are tax deductible to the fullest extent allowed by law. A 
copy of the foundation’s current financial statement is available upon request by contacting the 21st Century Education Foundation at 2644 Riva Road, Annapolis, 
Maryland 21401 (telephone: 410-222-53760). Document and information submitted to the state of Maryland under the Maryland Charitable Solicitations Act are 
available from the Office of the Secretary of State for the cost of copying and postage.  DPS/CB 1395/28a (Rev. 7/13)

Name and Address of the honoree:

We will inform the honoree(s) and/or the family of the 
deceased that a gift has been made to the scholarship fund.

Send notice of my donation to:

Name ___________________________________________

Address ________________________________________

________________________________________________

Donor’s Name ___________________________________

Address: _______________________________________

________________________________________________
For questions, please contact:

Matilda Barckley     barckleya@comcast.net    410-768-3408


